MINUTES

UAF FACULTY SENATE MEETING #161
Monday, October 12, 2009
1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Wood Center Carol Brown Ballroom
I
Call to Order – Jonathan Dehn

Faculty Senate President Jonathan Dehn called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.


A.
Roll Call for 2009-10 Faculty Senate

	Members Present:
	Members Present - continued: 
	Others Present:

	ABRAMOWICZ, Ken
	PALTER, Morris
	Brian Rogers

	ALLEN, Jane
	REYNOLDS, Jennifer
	Susan Henrichs

	ANGER, Andy
	ROBERTS, Larry
	Dana Thomas

	BAKER, Carrie
	THOMAS, Amber
	Ann Ringstad

	BARTLETT, Christa
	WEBER, Jane
	Jane Piyamahapong

	BOGOSYAN, Seta
	WILSON, Timothy
	Latrice Laughlin

	BROCIOUS, Heidi (Josef Glowa)
	
	Adrian Triebel

	CAHILL, Cathy
	
	John Gimbel

	CHRISTIE, Anne
	Members Absent: 
	Martin Klein

	DAVIS, Mike
	HUETTMANN, Falk
	Tim Stickel

	DEHN, Jonathan
	JIN, Meibing
	Marsha Sousa

	DONG, Lily
	LIANG, Jingjing
	Karl Kowalski

	FOWELL, Sarah 
	RALONDE, Ray
	Joy Morrison

	GANGULI, Rajive (via audio)
	
	Rheba Dupras

	HANSEN, Roger
	
	Becky Phillips

	HAZIRBABA, Kenan
	
	Robert Holden

	HOCK, Regine
	
	Abel Bult-Ito

	JOLIE, July (Dave Valentine)
	
	Denis Wiesenburg

	KADEN, Ute
	
	Pete Pinney

	KERR, Marianne (via audio)
	
	

	KONAR, Brenda 
	
	

	KOUKEL, Sonja
	
	

	LARDON, Cecile
	
	

	LAWLOR, Orion
	
	

	LEONARD, Beth
	
	

	MCINTYRE, Julie
	
	

	MOSES, Debra
	
	

	NEWBERRY, Rainer
	
	



B.
Approval of Minutes to Meeting #160
The minutes were approved as distributed. 


C.
Adoption of Agenda

The agenda was adopted as distributed. A couple of announcements were made.  Jon D. introduced Lily Dong as a new representative for SOM.  Nominations for the Edith R. Bullock Prize for Excellence are now open.
II
Status of Chancellor's Office Actions

A.
Motions Approved:


1.  Motion to Reaffirm the Department of Mathematics and


     Statistics Unit Criteria (as rearranged)

B.
Motions Pending: None
III
Public Comments
Ann Ringstad, Director of Advocacy, announced the official opening of the United Way Campaign.  Last year the United Way Campaign made $11,000 more dollars than the year before.  Ann thanked contributors for that, and explained giving options and provided brochures and pledge forms.  Karen Taylor’s Communication F635 class is taking on the Campaign as their class project this semester. Graduate student and teaching assistant Janejira (Jane) Piyamahapong, from Thailand, gave a short presentation about her involvement with the project.  She has appreciated the many benefits of being a student and teaching assistant here at UAF, so joining in the Campaign offers her a way to give back to the community.  She announced some of the events for United Way, including the December Chili Cook Off, and the canned food day for donations to the Fairbanks Community Food Bank.
IV
A.
President's Comments – Jonathan Dehn

Since the last Senate meeting there have been both a BOR meeting and Faculty Alliance meeting.  One of the focuses at both meetings has been the University President’s Search.  Jon had mentioned to the Board that while he’s honored to represent faculty, he feels overwhelmed to be the sole representative of all faculty at UAF and its campuses, as well as the faculty at UAA and UAS and their related campuses (over 1500 faculty).  Input from everyone is welcomed, not only by him but by the BOR members, also.  Executive Officer Jeannie Phillips who works at the BOR office for Statewide is prepared to take emails and other input regarding what people want in the UA President position.  Input may be anonymous.
Faculty Alliance made some suggestions regarding the Academic Master Plan and passed those to the statewide academic committee.  
One of the issues brought by the Alliance to BOR was having their meetings at each of the MAU’s during the active academic year.  Thus, the February 2010 BOR meeting will be held in Fairbanks to allow for involvement by UAF faculty, staff and students.
The last retreat with President Hamilton will follow the Faculty Alliance meeting next week. The primary topic will be the Academic Master Plan.
Gregory Scholtz, director of the department of academic freedom, tenure and governance for the American Association of University Professors, visited last week and gave a presentation on Academic Freedom.  Two interesting documents from that presentation will be available to borrow from the UAF Governance Office (314 Signers’ Hall):  “Academic Freedom” and a booklet containing three policy statements pertaining to academic freedom and governance.


B.
President-Elect's Report – Cathy Cahill

Cathy announced that the Alaska Legislature’s Senate Finance Committee is in town next week and having a community reception in the evening for the community.  (A handout was provided at the back table.)
Accreditation themes have changed again, following the last revisions contained in the agenda and those subsequently sent out the Friday before the Senate meeting.  The newest version has just been distributed today from the accreditation steering committee which met this morning.  Cathy read the new suggested themes aloud and these will be discussed later in the meeting today.
· Educate:
Baccalaureate and Graduate Students – OR 

Undergraduate and Graduate Students
· Prepare: 
Alaska’s Career and Technical Workforce – OR




Certificate and Associate Students

· Discover:
Advanced Research, Scholarship and Creative Activity with an 


Emphasis on the North and its Peoples
· Connect:
Alaska Native, Rural Communities and Traditional Knowledge
· Serve: 

Public Service, Lifelong Learning and Outreach across Alaska

V
A.
Chancellor’s Comments – Brian Rogers

Chancellor Rogers thanked the Senate for working on having the February BOR meeting in Fairbanks which allows better contact for UAF faculty, staff and students with the regents.  The Board meets at the end of this month (Oct. 30) for half a day regarding the UA budget.  
The operating budget is pretty much the same as last year (as reported at the September Faculty Senate meeting).  The only significantly new items for UAF are the Marine Advisory Program agents and some student service personnel for the rural campuses.  He visited two of the rural campuses last week and saw firsthand the level of dependence we now have on federal support from Title III funds for core student services and core faculty (paid for out of variable grant funding, not state funds).  
The President’s request for the Capital budget is taking a new approach from the laundry list approach taken last year.  This year’s request has three items: 1.) deferred maintenance; 2.) the Life Sciences building (the only new building request); and 3.) planning and design for the next new facilities which will include Engineering for Anchorage and Fairbanks, and Health Sciences for Anchorage, and a group of rural facilities in the feasibility stage.  Other requests are deferred to future years, to emphasize the need for the Life Sciences building.
Brian mentioned the concerns about the Bookstore issues and wanting to find an ideal solution.  He stressed that it must be an economically feasible solution.

He’s encouraged by the Governor’s Performance Scholarship announcement here last week, which rewards high school graduates according to their grade point averages with scholarships for college (in-state).  Students will have heavier requirements for math, science and social studies during high school, which will help prepare them for college.  The program will be endowed with $400 million, paying huge future dividends to the state, as well as K-12 education and higher education.
He’s behind schedule on the Group A administrator evaluations of Vice Chancellors Buck Sharpton and Bernice Joseph; but will be contacting faculty to serve on the review committees soon, after consulting with Senate leadership earlier last week.
Regarding the MacTaggert Report, they’re looking at what’s been recommended and how they’ll implement that over the three years mentioned in the report.  He’s looking for input from the Senate and the Advisory Research Committee on the issue of the student-oriented research university – how to get more undergraduates involved in research and what it will cost to do so.
Cecile L. asked about the chance of ever having a physical bookstore again on campus.  Brian said there is a chance, but he’s not sure how to make it work economically.  The BOR policy says it must break even.  The costs have been a death spiral for the university in the past.  A campus bookstore can’t compete with the online business.  Shipping costs of sending books back add to the overhead costs.  

B.
Provost’s Remarks – Susan Henrichs

Identifying accreditation themes is the first step of the new accreditation process.  It needs faculty input as well as input from other university constituencies.  The timeline of two years for the entire accreditation process is very tight.  Once accreditation themes are agreed upon, then objectives for those themes can be set, and activities assessed to see if those objectives are being met.  The results must be synthesized into a statement about whether the university has met its mission.  There are a lot of steps to go.  She encourages everyone to think fairly broadly about whether or not they’re satisfied with the themes as they are.  Look holistically at the fundamentals of the themes.  Are they capturing the major activities of UAF?

Susan shared some comments regarding the last BOR meeting.  By and large their priorities are pretty much in line with our priorities, i.e., educating students and preparing them for good jobs and so forth.  But, it’s becoming increasingly clear that the Board of Regents want to look more deeply under the surface of what we propose to them, particularly regarding academic programs.  She wants to bring this to the attention of Faculty Senate since program proposals are a major item of Senate business.  
Statewide Academic Council (SAC) is in the process of revising the “Hex form” – the form used by the BOR as a summary statement for new programs.  One initial revision is to remove the hex shape itself.  Regents are getting very specific about what new resources will be needed by new programs, reallocation of existing resources and what will be impacted.  The form will come before the senate before final approval.  

Certificates in Environmental Studies and Ethnobotany were voted on successfully at the last BOR meeting, as well as the Graduate Certificate in Construction Management.  The B.A. in Film is still being revised back at the college level.

VI
Governance Reports 


A.
Staff Council – Martin Klein

Staff Council will be meeting this Wednesday with Karl Kowalski (OIT) speaking about the Google Calendar.  They’re putting an emphasis on letting staff know that meetings are open and have advertised this in a newsletter.  They’re watching BOR closely on compensation in the FY11 budget: there’s a 3% placeholder in that budget slated for staff increases.  A new grid has been approved and becomes effective in June.  It has a flat 1% grid, with the net effect that no staff receive pay decreases, and some receive as much as a 15-cents-per-hour increase.  The old grid has about 16 or so steps, while the new grid has 55 steps – it’s a square grid providing 1% increases across the board. 
Elections are taking place for staff representatives in even numbered units.  The election will be conducted electronically, thanks to the efforts of Staff Council member Brad Havel.

B.
ASUAF – Adrian Triebel

Student government has two areas of operation:  at the statewide level, and locally at UAF.

On the statewide level, he met with his equivalents at the other campuses as a Coalition of Student Leaders, meeting with President Hamilton to discuss activities in Juneau.  They are all in agreement about pushing for the Alaska Achievers Incentive Program (AAIP) and student wages. They also talked about tuition issues.  They planned for their February 2010 trip to the Legislature and talked about the lobbying effort.

They assembled a team of students who met with Perkins and the contractor hired to look at student life improvement. Lots of students showed up for that.  They’ve done some BBQs and did a self-defense course for women during Alcohol Awareness Week. He’s appointed reps to committees.  He accepted a letter of resignation from the general manager of KSUA.  He’s hired five new cabinet members to help him do the job, focusing efforts on recycling and sustainability efforts, in addition to the lobbying trip to Juneau.  

Thanks to Robert Holden for his help with Starvation Gulch and the Student Saver Program.  Adrian asked all faculty present to tell their students to come and talk to ASUAF with their issues.

Cecile L. asked about the paper recycling efforts on campus.  Adrian said the newly hired positions will start giving that more attention.   Aluminum and paper bins will be getting picked up for recycling soon. 


C.
UAFT/UNAC



(Attachment 161/1: ORP Update received from Abel Bult-Ito)

Jordan Titus mentioned that UNAC is pushing for a resolution regarding the inequities in the retirement plans. The union has filed both an administrative appeal and lawsuit.  In early October, papers were served to President Hamilton.  The summary that’s attached is about the extent of her knowledge.

Jon D. was surprised about President Hamilton being served and named as a defendant in the lawsuit – wouldn’t he also be a claimant as he receives ORP.  Jordan doesn’t know if he’s joined the class action lawsuit.  As of now it’s filed as class action for UNAC, with others perhaps joining later.  Some administrators are under ORP.
VII
Guest Speaker:  Robert Holden, Associate Director, Auxiliary and Business Services


Topic:  UAF Bookstore

They do know that there are still issues with the online Bookstore and want to receive feedback and find solutions.  He’s aware of the issues that the Developmental Mathematics Department has had through Jane W.  He talked with the Director of the Library and there is the possibility of putting the first chapters of the books at the library – expanding it to all students in the classes, not just those who ordered from Follett.  This doesn’t address the electronic needs though, such as if there’s a related disc to use with the book and class.

He’s talked to Follett directly to see if there’s a way they can bring in a portion of the books with their staff at the beginning of the semesters – a patch that they’re going to work on, but they don’t have a firm answer to him yet as of today.  We need to understand that the books would cost more if they’re here on campus.  Follett understands the budget constraints of the university and the need to provide the service in a feasible manner.    A lot of students are going to other sources for their textbooks.  It’s a trend, and brings up the reality of diminishing returns for having books on campus.  Hopefully, by that time the electronic versions will be available. 
There’s more resistance than expected by book publishers in the textbook industry when it comes to providing electronic versions of textbooks.  There are the copyright and sharing issues.  Follett had discounted shipping by 50% if students ordered them before the deadline. This worked very well with 50% of the orders they got before the deadline.  But, it didn’t work well with incoming freshman – so they’re trying to get books on campus to bridge the gap.

Jane W. asked Adrian Triebel from ASUAF to comment.  Adrian agreed with Robert H.’s statement that the freshman crowd were affected the most.  Most of the students speaking to him about problems were freshmen, not the upper class members.  

Cecile L. expressed two main concerns.  First, when students order books individually it creates great waste in shipping materials, creating garbage that has to go somewhere – it is not a sustainable approach.  Her other concern is that the university should be an intellectual center for the town.  By not having a physical bookstore, there’s no place to send the students to explore things that are not part of their classes – we’re limiting them from an opportunity to be intellectually curious.  Robert mentioned that there are still trade books on the shelves at the bookstore.  Cecile says not having a good bookstore on campus impoverishes us.  Brian R. said he’d like the Library to fill the gap in this case.  He doesn’t see a way for physical bookstore to work under the BOR policy that says they must break even.  The library is the best alternative solution.
Anne C. agreed with the Chancellor and asked Cecile to remember the Library. They have thousands of books and buy new books every year.

Ken A. asked about the BOR policy the chancellor mentioned.  What is it about UAA and UAS bookstores that enable them to break even while we can not?  Robert H. responded that part of the advantage Anchorage and Juneau have is their location.  UAF doesn’t have a good location, and they have warehouse costs for book storage, and require a van to move books.  Additional cost of freight from Anchorage to Fairbanks is significantly more.  Ken A. asked, given the limitations, if they have considered asking the BOR for an exception or modification for UAF, and would they accept a reasonably defined loss.  Brian R. said they did not consider going to the BOR for that.  It could be considered, but he’s not sure if the BOR would see the advantage of that.  Ken A. responded that the primary advantage would be toward the learning experience for the students, especially during the first month of classes.  
Andy A. commented about TVC courses and students’ experiences there, particularly those going to school as lifelong learners.  They tend not to be so in tune with how one orders textbooks.  So, he helps his students with copies of the first chapters.  He suggested that a limited amount of books would be good to order in advance for these types of cases.  
Amber T. commented about the new contract negotiation with Barnes & Noble vs. Follett.  Robert confirmed that they went with Follett and that it’s a three-year contract.  They’re willing partners, Robert said. They’re responsive in discussions about how to make this work.  Amber’s experience with Follett has been successful at other campuses, but they had books there on campus and in their bookstores.  It’s Follett’s responsibility to meet our demand for textbooks – they should be here talking to us.

Robert said he’s talked to Follett about coming back up and perhaps at the next Faculty Senate meeting they could participate in discussions.  Brian R. suggested a separate meeting since Senate meetings run long.  Jon D. suggested having it follow the meeting of the senate.  [Currently, Follett representatives will visit UAF on November 12 and 13.  Meeting details to be announced.]

Adrian T. mentioned that ASUAF bought 20 books at the 100-level (for Geology, History, Biology) to help students in need.  He agreed that hard versions of the books were preferred over electronic version.  Students have mentioned using Google Books.  
Jon D. brought up a concern about copyright issues.  Most students are resourceful and manage to find entire books on the internet and just print them out, as opposed to the publishers just making a few chapters available online in advance.
Jane W. shared her concern that we’re not being serious about student retention and not being student friendly.  She asks Robert H. about having some books on site for spring semester.  Robert says we can arrange for some to be here physically.  He wants to talk to her more to get details.  
Rainer N. commented that the freshman issue is structural. They sign up late or two days before classes start, and get books late because of that.  The crisis about getting books is a fact of life in this case.  Among his freshman advisees it’s common for them to be on class waitlists for up to ten days.  It won’t go away no matter how we look at this electronically.  Unless they have to get signed up significantly earlier than they are, and are not waitlisted, and know what classes they’ll be taking, this problem is going to reoccur.

Brian R. agreed with Rainer’s statement of the problem.  One solution that’s been suggested is to add a course fee to freshman level courses which covers the book costs, and makes the books available at the first class.  They won’t get the choice, nor will they get lower online cost from Amazon or Follett, but it solves the problem.  This would also get away from the separate shipment and waste problem Cecile mentioned.  This option is still under discussion.  The freshman issue should have been anticipated.
Ken A. mentioned the problem of price, and that Follett is not able to compete with Amazon.  A Follett rep had mentioned there’s a 12% add-on fee that’s a kickback to the university, and in that case they will never be able to complete with Amazon or other online booksellers.  Can this 12% fee be eliminated so they can be more competitive?  Robert H. confirmed that there is a 12% fee which supports the adoptions of the texts and those costs, and it covers a position here at the campus that handles those.  Brian R. said it could be looked at though.  Ken A. commented that if the goal is to get the students to buy from Follett it has to be able to compete.  If that 12% fee remains it pushes students to the other cheaper vendors, perpetuating the problem.  At this point, Jon D. announced the break (10 minutes later than scheduled).
BREAK with photo shoot at multi-level lounge.
VIII
New Business


A.
Motion to Post Course Syllabi Online, submitted by 



Curricular Affairs (Attachment 161/2)
Ken A. brought the motion to the floor.  It originally came from a student who asked for all syllabi to be put online before classes start each semester.  There was discussion and agreement that this was not truly feasible.  It’s a reasonable request, however, and would help with advising students.  Cecile asked if this was voluntary.  Ken said the motion is written to be a recommendation, not a requirement.  The deans have the syllabi for every course; but even if the syllabi aren’t the most current it would still help students have an idea what a course is like so they could make more informed decisions.

Morris P. asked about substituting more specific course descriptions for syllabi.  Rainer N. commented that since the syllabi do not have to be the most current ones, it may as well be the complete syllabi that are provided.  Dave V. asked why not have the deans take care of this since they get the syllabi.  Dave said it sounded like departments in the motion verbiage.  Departments would provide them, but not necessarily post them. 

Anne C. asked about who would host the single site that is referred to in the motion.  Provost Susan Henrichs noted that 1,400 courses are taught every semester and one individual having to post all of them would be time-consuming.  She doesn’t object to being responsible for it, but would need more staff to do it.  Obtaining the syllabi, in addition to posting them online, will take a lot of diligent responsibility to complete.  She’s a little leery about accepting the task with out knowing all that’s involved.  

Jon D. noted that Karl Kowalski had mentioned Blackboard and UA Online as places to post syllabi.  Rainer N. noted that the motion mentions a central place without saying exactly where it will be.  Tim W. noted that his department posts their syllabi and they’re left up for several semesters.  Jon D. noted some do and some do not, and this motion would encourage a method for it.  

A comment was made about having ASUAF do this task, but Jon wondered how they would be paid for their commitment of time.  Anne C. said that it could work if every department did theirs and then someone posted links to the department’s pages.  Jon D. noted it would require someone (the Provost?) to tell them to do it.

Dave V. said from the student’s point of view it makes them go to several places to find syllabi, creating possible navigational issues.  Jennifer R. supported Anne’s suggestion because you could start at the existing level; and students can start asking departments who don’t already, to do this, too.  It’s more practical and logistically possible.  

Susan H. agrees with that, also, because it sounds like the best way for majors to access syllabi in their major.  It would be good to have a main repository of core curriculum syllabi because that might be what students seek the most (outside of their major courses).  

Tim Stickel mentioned that a UA Online web link can be added into the program.  It was moved to put the motion to a vote and seconded.  A vote was taken, resulting in 19 ayes, seven abstentions, and one nay. The motion carried.


B.
Motion to Adopt Accreditation Core Themes, submitted by


the Administrative Committee (Attachment 161/3)

Marsha Sousa and Dana Thomas addressed the most recently revised version of the accreditation core themes.  These were done by the accreditation steering committee who met this morning.  This new version was passed out before the Senate meeting.  Marsha covered what changed and why, and noted the need to move on these and work on the next task which is identifying objectives of these themes.
· Educate:
Baccalaureate and Graduate Students – OR 


Undergraduate and Graduate Students 
· Prepare: 
Alaska’s Career and Technical Workforce – OR





Certificate and Associate Students

· Discover:
Advanced Research, Scholarship and Creative Activity with an 


Emphasis on the North and its Peoples

· Connect:
Alaska Native, Rural Communities and Traditional Knowledge

· Serve: 

Public Service, Lifelong Learning and Outreach across Alaska

(Bolded items were the ones approved on the floor of the senate.)
Dana said another approach to take today is to take Senate input if discussion and time constraints prevent the Senate from passing a motion today.  He mentioned that these themes represent that UAF is three institutions in one – a research university, a community college operation and a commitment to rural communities.  Dana said that issue is still being discussed about where the A.A. degree fits into the themes.  “Prepare” has dual meaning – preparing for the workforce and preparing for a college education.  There was general agreement in the steering committee with the bottom three, while the top ones are still generating discussion in the committee.  

Rainer asked Dana and Marsha about how their group feels about these revisions.  Dana said the committee likes the revisions by Jackie Stormer (Marketing).  While they’re still struggling with the top two, they’re very pleased otherwise.  

Jane W. commented that using the “Undergraduate and Graduate Students” phrase with “Educate” better encompassed all the degrees, including the A.A., and then use “Alaska’s Career and Technical Workforce” with “Prepare”.   Jon reminded everyone that they’re trying use the broad brush at this point and fleshing out will be accomplished with objectives. Larry R. expressed support for what Jane proposed and moved to vote on the motion using the new themes Dana provided with the amendments just discussed and made on the floor today.  This was seconded and a vote taken.  The motion as amended carried unanimously with the changes discussed on the floor.


C.
Ratification of the Unit Criteria for the Department of 


Mathematics and Statistics (as rearranged)

http://www.uaf.edu/uafgov/faculty/09-10_senate_meetings/index.html#161

Jon reiterated some of the past discussion and actions regarding the DMS unit criteria.  The Senate had approved them last spring after much discussion last year.  Labor Relations had approved wording that was called into question by the Unit Criteria Committee.  The Chancellor had discussions with the department and the criteria were rearranged after that and he approved them.  The Senate was asked to ratify them following that.  So, a verbal vote was taken to accomplish that.  Ayes passed the ratification of the rearranged motion, with three abstentions.

IX
Discussion Items


A.
Ad Hoc Advisory Research Committee (ARC) Membership



- Roger Hansen, Chair

Since the September Senate meeting, when the committee was created, volunteers have been sought out to serve.  Five additional volunteers have been identified from Marine Sciences, Biology, Remote Sensing and Seismology.  They would still like some expanded representation in Computer Engineering and from the College of Liberal Arts.
They haven’t met yet as he’s been out of town and been ill.  Jon asked folks to talk to their constituents.  Send an email to Jon D. or Roger H. if interested.

Anne C. asked if the committee had a written charge, and Jon responded that is their first task.  The chancellor is looking for input from the committee about the vice chancellor for research position.  The only charge so far, Roger noted, is from the last minutes of the Senate meeting when Jon introduced the committee.

X
Committee Reports 


A.
Curricular Affairs – Ken Abramowicz / Falk Huettmann (Attachment 161/4)

Ken reported that the request they received to have an emergency/safety requirement statement in all syllabi was discussed and the committee voted not to adopt this.  
A new form (Format 3B has been approved, for creating a New Minor.  It’s less complicated than the New Degree/Program Format 3. Minors only go as far as the Chancellor level of approval (not to BOR or NWCCU).

B.
Faculty Affairs – Jennifer Reynolds (Attachment 161/5)

Jennifer noted the minutes are attached.  All issues mentioned are still in ongoing discussions.


C.
Unit Criteria - Brenda Konar (Attachment 161/6)

The unit criteria for Journalism and Natural Sciences were discussed at their last meeting, and the minutes are attached.

D.
Committee on the Status of Women – Alex Fitts / Jane Weber


(Attachment 161/7)

Jane gave a reminder about the Women Faculty Luncheon tomorrow, Oct. 13 at the Ballroom, 12:30-2:30 PM.

E.
Core Review - Latrice Laughlin

They met last Friday and they’re starting the core assessments for “O” and “W” intensive courses.  


F.
Curriculum Review - Rainer Newberry

They are meeting; nothing to report yet.


G.
Faculty Appeals & Oversight – Charlie Sparks (no report)

H.
Faculty Development, Assessment & Improvement – Josef Glowa, Alex 


Oliveira (no report)

I.
Graduate Academic & Advisory Committee – Rajive Ganguli

They are meeting; nothing to report yet.


J.
Student Academic Development & Achievement – Cindy Hardy



(Attachment 161/8)

Cindy noted that their discussions include when they can actually meet.  We’re still tracking how mandatory placement is going by writing sample; and the student learning commons.

XI
Members' Comments/Questions

No comments/questions.
XII
Adjournment 


The meeting was adjourned at 2:55 PM.
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